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CRAVEN DISTRICT COUNCIL – POLICY COMMITTEE 9TH JULY2013
NORTH YORKSHIRE LOCAL TRANSPORT BODY MEETING, 20TH JUNE 2013

REPORT BY COUNCILLOR ERIC JAQUIN.

The Local Transport Body (LTB) had been set up by North Yorkshire County Council (NYCC), the highway authority, in Spring 2013, to co-ordinate the spending of £14.4M on major transport projects.  This grant has been allocated from central government, but projects have to meet specific criteria set by the government.  
I was invited to attend this initial meeting as the CDC Observer, hopefully prior to being confirmed in that role by this evening’s Policy Committee meeting.

County Council, District Council, Local Enterprise Board staff and officers were joined by representatives of City of York Council, Network Rail and Highways Agency.  The regional National Park Authorities were also invited but chose not to attend, because there were no schemes in their areas which satisfied the above criteria.
The agenda and papers included a listing of the approximately 100 potential schemes put forward to the County Council.  This listing was whittled down to a long list of 23 projects with just 4 making the shortlist.  These projects have a positive Benefit Cost Ratio (BCR), and meet the cost (At least £2M) and delivery (By end of 2018/9 financial year) criteria.
The voting members of the LTB agreed the Assurance Framework (of the members) and the Scheme prioritisation framework (for the proposals).  There was a concern that the Economic Development potential of the priorities was not highlighted sufficiently.  The LTB staff were made aware of these concerns.

These four schemes are: 

a) Junction improvements to A1237 York Outer Ring Road. 

b) Improvements to A162/A64(T) slip roads, Tadcaster.

c) Improvements to A64(T) at Food Environment Research Agency (FERA), Sand Hutton.

d) Dual tracking of 2+ miles of Leeds-Harrogate-York railway line east of Knaresborough.
None of the schemes are within Craven.  The South Skipton Employment Site works and the South Craven Greenway scheme put forward by this Council do not meet the LTB criteria.
NYCC officers are now to assess in detail the Scheme Prioritisation Framework for the four proposed schemes, and present their results to the next LTB meeting, hopefully later this month.  The government monies available have been quoted at £14.4M, but the LTB has been asked to send three submissions to DfT.  The information required is for the £14.4M as initially quoted, and at +/- 33% of this figure.
